ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
13 March 2023
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Horton, Stott, Sleight and Yeo.
Ward Councillor Stewart was also present for Item 4.
Apologies were received from Councillor Ward, and Ward Councillor Beaumont. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – The bin at Gardham had been propped against a handrail, in a better location than previously, but not fixed. A utility manhole cover opposite the bin had been dislodged.  The Clerk agreed to report both issues.
12/23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations of interest.
13/23 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 9th January 2023 should be approved and signed by the Chairman.
14/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Stewart gave an update on the forthcoming elections, and the meeting discussed access to 84 Main Street.  It was noted that ERYC had agreed to provide an update to the Clerk.  
15/23 PLANNING APPLICATION 23/00337/PL, Chalklands Cottage, 38 Main Street Etton, Erection of a detached building to rear for use as garden room and store – Resolved – That the Parish Council had no objections to the application, although it was noted that the development appeared to be outside of the development limits, and if this was the case, the Council would also comment that it would be likely to object to any change of use to residential applications in the future. 
15/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – ERYC had advised that the speed survey results from the Cherry Burton Bridge were still with their contractor.  Humberside Police had written regarding the speed watch initiative, and it was agreed to revisit when the results of the survey were published.  ERYC had advised that planning was required for the mobile stables at the West End of the village, and that they would be liaising directly with the landowner.  Whatsapp Group rules had been posted, but there had been further complaints about some posts.  It was agreed to take a self-moderation approach for most cases.  Work on resurfacing the street known as Church Way had been delayed until Summer to allow repairs to a wall to take place.  Two additional deep water signs had been purchased to install at the pond. 
16/23 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There had been some footpath repairs on the road leading towards Cherry Burton, which were very patchy, and it was agreed to monitor to see whether the new tarmac blended over time.  It was agreed that the Clerk would report the faulty streetlamps outside number 26 Main Street and opposite White House Barn.  It was noted that ERYC were still to install the new lamp post by the Village Hall, and it was agreed that the Clerk would write to the landowners to the West of the village to ask for permission to install a lamppost on their land.  Councillor Stott said that a litter pick organised on the WhatsApp group had collected a good deal of rubbish.  Most of it was old, and so it was hoped that the occasional litter pick would keep on top of the situation.  The Parish Council thanked all those involved.  The Parish Council had reported damage to the grass near the bins on Warter Road to ERYC. 
17/23 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· ERYC, King’s Coronation Fund

· Humberside Police, Community Speed Watch Scheme 

· ERYC, Community Governance Review underway.

· Resident, Request for the Parish Council to promote ERYC planning applications 

· ERYC, Planning Approval:  Installation of ground mounted solar PV array, Land North West of Wold Farm, Kiplingcotes Road

· ERYC, Request to update community emergency plan

· ERYC, Domestic abuse awareness raising

· ERYC, Details of 2023 Elections

· ERYC, Community Payback Scheme

· ERYC, Surface Dressing Kiplingcotes Road

· Humberside Police, Newsletter

· ERYC, Planning Approval – Construction of sub-surface cable routes from Drax Power Station to Fraisthorpe Coastline

18/23 CORONATION BENCH – Resolved – i) The Parish Council would purchase a bench to mark the Coronation ii) the preferred location would be at the grassed area by Laburnum Farm, or if that was not approved by ERYC, to replace the bench cut from the old pond willow iii) the cost would be covered from the overall Coronation celebrations budget, subject to receiving an ERYC grant and iv) the preferred model was the Glasdon polymer bench, followed by the 1.8m Corido Teak bench.  
19/23 CORONATION PICNIC – Resolved – i) that the Parish Council would purchase 30 commemorative 50p coins to gift to the under 16s in the village ii) that the Coronation Picnic Working Group, which included Councillors Horton and Stott, would be delegated a budget to arrange the event and iii) that the budget would be in the region of £350, but confirmed by the Clerk and subject to the ERYC grant approval. 

20/23 HERITAGE OPEN WEEKEND – A small planning meeting had been held with the residents who had expressed an interest in supporting the open weekend event.  It was thought that an event could be based around a self-guided walking trail, supported by other activities, such as exhibits in the village hall, tours of the church and open houses and gardens.  A further open meeting would be held at the Village Hall to gauge interest before committing to taking part.  
21/23 POND UPDATE – All works connected with the FCC grant had been completed, other than a refund due from Ashcourts, and the pond sub-committee had therefore passed control for ongoing development and maintenance back to the Parish Council.  The Parish Council commented on the significant amount of work involved in the project, and agreed to properly thank the people involved in an appropriate way this Summer.  The meeting discussed the need to install a life saving device at the pond, and the most appropriate type.  


Resolved – i) that Parish Council would purchase a water rescue equipment box, similar to a grit bin, subject to advice from its insurers.  
22/23 NEWSLETTER – Resolved – That the next newsletter would include information on the coronation picnic, the open weekend and the Processed Pea.

23/23 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:
· Zurich, Annual Insurance – £375.32
· Etton Village Hall, Hire Charges - £66
· Web Domain Renewal - £15.82
and ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Alan Bravey – March and April Salary - £107.92
· HMRC - £71.20 PAYE
24/23 AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING – Resolved i) that the next meeting would be moved to the 15th May due to the Coronation Bank Holiday ii) that the Beacon Shield, and pond maintenance, would be added to the agenda.  
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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